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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            December 19, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 14 citizens. 
Motion #3172 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3173 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 
11-21-18.                  Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3174 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve bills #1 through #85 in the amount of  

$211,049.85 from General Ledger Funds, Fire Equipment Fund, Debt Fund, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Newburg Rd and Swan Creek Rd updates. 
Township Engineer Hollandsworth confirmed that the plan sets for both roads have been submitted to the MCRC for review. He believes that review comments will not be ready until after the New Year. No motions were offered. 
Lakewood Machine Products.

Township Attorney Godfroy has been in contact with Lakewood’s Attorney on a monthly basis since September in an effort to move either a rezoning request or another solution to the current use issue. Lakewood is working towards a rezoning submission but has not completed it yet according to Attorney Godfroy. Rubin Younglove, a resident of Maplecrest Dr and a neighbor of Lakewood, spoke to his frustration with Lakewood and the Board’s progress on this issue and abruptly left the meeting. The Board continued to discuss sending a letter to Lakewood issuing a deadline for submission through Attorney Godfroy. If the deadline is missed then court action may be needed. Mr. Godfroy concurred and said he would send the letter.  No motions were offered.

 Briar Hill Road.  
Briar Hill Rd resident Jan Van Houten brought in an addition letter from a neighboring resident in support of Jan’s efforts for the paving of Briar Hill between Newburg and Will Carleton Rd. She also submitted to the Board a petition signed by 10 of her neighbors in support of paving. The Board thanked Mrs. Van Houten for her efforts and assured her that they will keep Briar Hill Rd in the mix as the move forward with road repairs. No motions were offered. 

New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the managers report. The Manager did note that the Carleton Historical Society has expressed an interest in opening the historical building at the Ready Rd complex to the public on a limited basis. The Board had no objections to that but wanted to make sure that insurance and building codes were reviewed before opening. Manager Vaslo said that the Building Official has inspected the building and there are a few minor issues that need to be corrected and that an ADA compliant ramp must be completed prior to opening to the public.    

Lawn Care Bids.  

The Township put our lawn care out for bid. Four sealed bids were received by Clerk Geiermann and were opened by Supervisor Carmack and read aloud. Fair Chase Lawn Care, owned by a local resident, was low bidder with a monthly bid of $3,332.00 with a probably six month cost of $19,990.00. The low bidder had the required insurances and after a brief discussion the following motion was offered:  
Motion #3175 To Award.
Motion by Schock supported by Booth to accept the bid of $3,332.00 per month from Fair Chase Lawn Care and to award them the mowing contract for years 2019 and 2020.    
Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Potter Cemetery. 
Sue Donovan from the Friends of Potter Cemetery thanked the Board for approving some addition stone for the easement. She and her group did still however have questions regarding a requested new gate and some boulders for controlling access. The Friends of Potter offered to pay for a new gate if the board would approve of them replacing the current one. The Board agreed. Manager Vaslo spoke to the need for access control on the easement and offered to work with the Friends to find another solution to the issues as boulders seemed problematic in several ways. The Friends agreed and over the next few months the Manager and Friends will see what they can come up with. After discussion ended the following motion was offered:

Motion #3176 To Allow.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to allow the Friends of Potter Cemetery to replace the current gate at the entrance of the easement with an acceptable gate at their expense.    

Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Breathing Air Compressor Request.

Chief Fahnestock had sent a request to replace the breathing air compressor as the current one has failed. Due to probable repair costs and the age of the equipment the Chief and Manufacturer does not believe repair is an option. The Chief solicited several bids and is recommending that the Board go with Dynamic Compressor for the compressor and Valen for the air cylinders. After some discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3177 To Award.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to accept bids from Dynamic Compressor of $27,050 for the compressor and to purchase, and to accept the bid from Valen of $12,382 for replacement air cylinders and to purchase.     

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance. 

Without discussion the following motion was made:
Motion #3178 To Table.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to table the zoning amendments until January’s meeting.          Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Sewer Lift Station Estimate.
Manager Vaslo informed the Board that the backup generator at Grafton and Newburg Roads has failed. He had an estimate to repair several electrical components from Total Energy Systems in the amount of $4,879.34. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3179 To Award.
Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to accept Total Energy Systems estimate for repair to the sewer lift station and to authorize the work in an amount not to exceed $4,879.34.      

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

IT Upgrades. 
Clerk Geiermann gave the Board a quote from Kinzit in the amount of $8,443.38 for upgrades to Township’s computer system including nine computers, one new desktop computer and two new laptops. The quote included hardware and software. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3180 To Award.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to accept Kinzit’s quote for upgrades and new equipment and to authorize the Clerk to purchase in an amount not to exceed $8,443.38 with the election computers to be purchased in the new budget year.       

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Charter Communication Franchise Agreement.

Attorney Godfroy presented a Notice of Transfer of Franchise agreement from Charter Communications to the newly formed Spectrum Mid-America LLC, who now holds the cable franchise in Ash Township. With little discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3181 To Authorize.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to authorize the Supervisor to sign the Franchise Transfer Agreement from Charter Communication Inc to Spectrum Mid-America LLC.       

Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Ash Township Park Plan.
Supervisor Carmack informed the Board that the Ash Township Park and Recreation Plan for 2019 is ready for adoption and asked that the subject be put on the January agenda for a Public Hearing on the plan. The Board agreed and set the Public Hearing date for January 16, 2019.
Communications/Information.

Resident John Sledge wished everyone a Happy Holiday greeting. 

With no other comments and no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3182 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
